Selectmen’s Meeting
March 15, 2010
4:00 pm

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B Morgan Jr. Meeting
Room, Town Hall. Members present were Michael Donaroma, Chairman; Margaret Serpa;
& Arthur Smadbeck. Also present was Town Administrator, Pamela Dolby.

At 4:00 p.m. Mr. Donaroma opened the meeting and recognized Mr. Dennis Golden,
resident of Chappaquiddick. Mr. Golden would like to see Comcast provide service on
Chappaquiddick. He stated that the issue is getting them to cross the channel and he feels
the price of $6000 per household they gave is ridiculous. He was present to request the
Board’s support.

Ms. Dolby stated that the Board had already written a letter as well as Mr. Tim Madden.

Mr. Golden stated that Senator Kerry’s office had also been helpful in getting the project on
the Cape Cod Initiative.

Ms. Dolby stated that Comcast was on the agenda of the all island Town Administrator
meeting and that she would keep Mr. Golden up to date on any developments.

The Board then approved the following items:

The minutes for February 16™ and March 1%,

To attend the March for Meals on March 24™.

Travel Vouchers for the Planning Board and Highway Department.

A Used Car Dealer Permit for Cars Unlimited.

To support the Lights Out MV on March 27, 2010 from 8:30pm-9:30pm.

To authorize Mr. Donaroma to sign an Indemnification for the Great Pond Foundation to
dredge on the Town’s Permit.

To refer a letter from Mass. Lottery referencing Sophia’s One Stop Mart wanting to have
“Keno to Go” to the Planning Board as a Possible change of use.

Ms. Dolby then informed the Board that she would be moving out of her office to a
temporary office because of a leak in her ceiling that had to be fixed.

The Board then voted to go in to Executive Session at 4:10pm and would finish the meeting
in Executive Session.

Respectfully submitted,
Approved:

Kristy Rose
Assistant

Michael J. Donar: MMM

Arxfhur Smadbeck
Board of Selectmen




